
 

Memorandum  

Date: October 21, 2002 
 
To: Board of Supervisors 
 
From: Michael B. Emmons, County Surveyor 
 
Subject: Seiler Appeal (Item D-3 10/22/02) 
 
CC: Alan Seltzer, County Counsel 
 Pat Elton, Agent for Theresa Seiler 
 
 
 
Last September 24th, the Seiler appeal hearing was continued so that we could 
analyze information that was given to us before the hearing by Patricia Elton 
(Agent for Theresa Seiler).  My staff and I have concluded that the information 
supplied has no bearing on our decision and therefore we request that your 
Board uphold our original determination that the parcel in question was created 
by an illegal division by deed in 1964 and 1970. 
 
 
Analysis of written testimony (Received at hearing of September 24, 2002) 
 
As will be explained in the hearing on October 22, 2002, the deed in question 
(Haeckel to Gumb recorded in Book 2071 Page 1334 of Official Records) is not 
an easement deed but is a grant deed (fee conveyance) which transfers a narrow 
strip of land in the middle of the Seiler property.  This transfer of property totals 
0.2 acre and was not exempted from local ordinance at the time of the transfer.  
Any mention of granted access rights, water rights, or other uses is not 
applicable to this deed as it transferred the entire fee to the Gumbs. 
 
On page two of the attached testimony submitted the sentence reads �This 
conveyance is noteworthy for two reasons:�.   The testimony then asserts that 
�the Subdivision Map Act Section clearly determines that land conveyed to public 
utility companies for water line or other utilities was NOT a division of property for 
purposes of the Act�.  This statement may be true as the Map Act exists today 
but it was not true when the transfer in question (Book 122 Deeds Page 75) 
occurred (1906) and is not the focus of our discussion.  It also does not apply 
because the deed mentioned does not transfer the strip in question as a fee, 
rather it reserves an easement across the land for water line purposes only. 
 



 

The testimony continues to say that each deed that followed conveyed land with 
the exception of the 10� strip (easement only in our opinion and also in the eyes 
of Mr. Lange who states later in the testimony that �We strongly assert that it was 
always an easement and right of way, and not a division of land��).  That, then 
brings us to the conclusion that the grant deed recorded in Book 2071 at Page 
1334 of Official Records of the County of Santa Barbara (which is the real 
question) must have been a �new� division of land as it grants a fee strip to the 
Gumbs (not a utility company) in 1964.  This was the first deed that granted the 
property as a fee that we are aware of. 
 
There is other testimony speaking about what rights were being gathered; by 
whom and for what purpose; there is speculation that development was to occur; 
assertions about implications of upholding our decision; all of which we find to be 
inconsequential to the question at hand. 
 
We look forward to addressing your Board on October 22, and will be happy to 
answer any questions you have about this memo or any other aspect of this 
project at that time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment : Testimony, Sept. 24, 2002 � Mark Lange (Attorney for T. Seiler) 



 



 



 

 


